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Sex and Relationship Education
Committee

A huge thank you to our SRE
committee who met this week and
agreed our SRE policy and planning.

Starting September 2023, some
elements of SRE will be introduced

to pupils in Year 4, with parental
consent. The new SRE policy will be

published on the website in
February and parents will be

signposted to review this, alongside
SRE materials in the autumn term

by class teachers in advance of any
SRE teaching taking place. We

follow the PSHE Association
Planning which we have also

reviewed as a committee
 

Illness
It’s the time of the year where
we seem to have a few more
coughs and colds around school.
If you think your child is too
unwell to come into school,
please remember to phone this
through to the office before 9am
EVERY day that they are off,
even if you have messaged your
child’s class teacher. It is
important that we speak to
parents/ carers so that we can
advise them on how much they
may need to be off for, or offer
solutions to help get them back
into school. Thank you.

Strike Action
Having spoken to staff at school, I
can confirm that no classes will be
closed due to the strike action of the
NEU on the 1st February and
following strike days.

Attendance this Week
Class 1 - 93.1%
Class 2 - 98.6%
Class 3 - 91.5%
Class 4 - 93.5%
Class 5 - 86.5%
Aim for 100% 
attendance!

Reminder of diary dates
below - new additions

highlighted in yellow



 

 

Well done to Lily in Class 3 who has
received her green badge for caring
about the environment and the silver
badge for kindness to others. Now, she
has five Blue Peter badges!

You may have seen “The Big Help” advertised on
TV recently to encourage people to support their
community but volunteering in some way. We
are so lucky to have a number of volunteers in
school already who hear readers or run lunchtime
craft clubs etc. We also have a community day
the following Saturday (Saturday 13th May) where
volunteers arrive at the school from 11am-1pm
and help with gardening and painting/ upkeep
tasks around school. If you are keen to become a
volunteer at the school, please contact the school
office on 01584890384 to find out more.

Reception & Year 1 had a great time at Lacon Childe on Thursday
afternoon doing multisports!



Calling any children who play a musical instrument! Please do remember to sign up
to ‘Stompers’. Tuesdays at Lacon. Link below �
https://www.shropshiremusicservice.org.uk/ensembles

 

 

Music Lessons
Would your child like to learn an instrument? 

We are very lucky to have Shropshire Music Service in school each week and spaces
are available for the following instruments:

Keyboard / Piano, Strings, Ukulele, Brass and Beginner Woodwind
If you are interested, please visit www.shropshiremusicservice.org.uk and click on the

‘services’ tab which will give access to information about the lessons. 

On Tuesday 21st March, the finalists from our
Performing Poetry CHCA’s got talent will be invited to
an evening at Lacon Childe School to read/ perform
their poems in front of an audience. Next week, I will be
introducing performance poetry in school assemblies
and setting the children a task of finding a poem to
perform. Children who would like to enter the
competition will be invited to share their poem at
lunchtimes (on Tuesday 7th/ Wednesday 8th February)
and then the finalists will be announced in the
newsletter that week. So……… start thinking of which
poem you would like to perform and get practising!

Staff Car Park
We have had 2 incidents this academic year where staff cars have been
damaged in the school car park. The car park is very tight but there is one
disabled space for families who are unable to walk down the path. Please
only use the staff car park if your child needs to be collected from school (and
they cannot walk up to the road to meet you) and you are unable to access
the school from the path yourself. If someone in the car is able bodied then
please use the parking spaces on Tenbury Road or park at the Parish Hall. We
understand that parking is an ongoing issue and I attend regular meetings
with Highways to look at solutions for this. The Walking Bus is a great
scheme to reduce parking issues around school. Please contact the school
office for more information about this scheme.

http://www.shropshiremusicservice.org.uk/


 

 

 

Hall of Fame

This Week's Top Table

Class 1
Praise Certificates: Archie, Evie, Ollie,
Benni, Reuben
Writing Rocket: Aria
Reading Rockstar: Effy
Marvellous Mathematician: Freddie

Class 2
Praise Certificates: Chase, Louie,
Connie, Cian
Writing Rockets:  Oli, Isaac, Orla
Reading Rockstar: Oakley

Class 3
Praise Certificates: Jack H, Alfie,
Mikey, Boudicca
Marvellous Mathematician: Will
Reading Rockstar: Ivanna

Class 4
Reading Rockstar: Archy
Handwriting: Frankie
Marvellous Mathematician: Lianna

Class 5
Praise Certificates: Daisy, Jack P, Jake
and Archie
Handwriting: Alice
Writing Rocket: Jack H
Reading Rockstar: Darcy
Marvellous Mathematician: Lauren



Dates for Diary 2023



 

 










